
Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

Congregational 
Newsletter 

June 2017 

IT WAS UNANIMOUS!!!!!!!! 
The resolution to proceed with constructing a new sanctuary,           

narthex, office shell, and music/education shell, 

And 

The authorization to acquire financing from MIF not to exceed 

$3.8 million dollars 

Wඉඛ ඉ඘඘ක඗ඞඍඌ!!! 
Over 165 SOTP members joined in approving the resolution, 

and signed the proclamation. 

But most importantly, took a selfie to be placed in the 

cornerstone of our new sanctuary building. 

Build me a sanctuary, and I will dwell among them 

- Exodus 25:8 
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A Note From Pastor Mark 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ
It is quite meaningful God chose Pentecost Sunday (June 4, 2017) for 
the groundbreaking of a new sanctuary here at Shepherd of the 
Prairie. I hope you will join us at 2:00 p.m. for the groundbreaking 
ceremony. Parents we encourage you to work with your children and 
bring a decorated shovel to use as a family to turn over holy ground 
symbolizing this new beginning. 

(Continued on page 3) 

 

June 4, 2017 2 pm 
BREAKING 

GROUND 

Decorate and bring 
your shovel and join us 
for the ground breaking 
ceremony for SOTP’s 
new sanctuary and 
mission center 
expansion! 
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On Pentecost weekend we will read again the story from Acts. The 
beginning of Acts tells of the disciples waiting around in Jerusalem, 
after their last moments with their master teacher, for the gift of Holy 
Spirit baptism to come from God, just as Jesus told them (Acts 1:4). It 
has been seven weeks since Easter morning. Jesus has returned from 
the dead and assured them of his promises, and then left mysteriously 
by ascending into heaven in a cloud. 
With all these events the disciples are probably perplexed about what 
they should do and where they should be. 
As God’s great timing and staging unveils, this week just happens to 
be the same week as several Jewish festivals: Pentecost, which Jews 
celebrate 50 days after Passover; Shavuot; and Feast of Weeks. 
According to the dictionary, these holidays commemorate as well the 
revelation of the Law on Mount Sinai and the celebration of the wheat 
festival in ancient times. Thus, a multitude of Jews from all over the 
known world have gathered in the holy city of Jerusalem for 
celebration and worship. 
Onto this stage comes the small group (120 according to Acts 1:15) of 
disciples of Jesus, perhaps the latest “new” religion to rise up in 
Jerusalem, the holy Mecca. 
As they are gathered, sitting together in one house, God sends a gift. 
And they are overwhelmed with the power, the wisdom, the knowledge 
God gives. They are filled upon seeing the fire and hearing the strong 
wind. They pour into the streets, using languages they had not known 
before, telling the wonders of God. 
Peter is empowered to explain the happenings culminating in 
thousands of converts, and the Christian Church, the Body of Christ, is 
launched. 
So what happens to the Holy Spirit today? Where have you seen the 
Spirit active? Any miracles? What action does the Holy Spirit cause 
within you? Do you believe the power of God’s gift? Will it make a 
difference in your life? 
Let’s pray during this time of building the Spirit will flow through us to 
keep the main thing, the main thing. Building the Kingdom of God! 
Lord, what would you do through me to achieve your vision for 
Shepherd of the Prairie. Help me discern a sacrifice that is pleasing 
and joyful. 

Pastor Mark 

(Continued from page 2) 

A Note From Pastor Mark (continued) 
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Adult Education News 
Our traditional adult education classes have 
come to an end until we begin anew in 
September.  However, we have a wonderful 
opportunity awaiting us in the fall.  Save the 
date! On Sunday afternoon, September 17, 
SOTP will be hosting a Lutheran/Catholic 
dialogue, featuring Pastor Mark, Pastor Bill, 

and Father Rich Rosinski from St. Thomas More Catholic Parish in 
Elgin.  While not minimizing our differences, we're more interested 
in lifting up those things we have in common.  You'll be invited to 
submit your questions in advance, so start thinking!  And remember 
to write the date on your calendar and then join us for an interesting 
and fun afternoon   

Pastor Bill 

Ministry Musings 
PLEASE 

Our word for last month was help, and we 
looked at how help brings our needs before 
God and binds us to him. This month the word 
please allows us to bring our neighbors and 
their needs before God. We sometimes call this 
use of please in the name of others 
intercession. Intercession comes from Latin 
roots suggesting “going between”. Through intercession, or praying 
for others, we take the hand of God with one hand and the hand of 
our neighbor with the other and join with God in willing comfort, 
blessing and grace for our neighbor in need. 

Mark 2:1-12 tells the story of a paralyzed man whose friends take 
him to Jesus for healing. They make a hole in the roof and lowered 
him down on a stretcher in front of Jesus. They literally carried their 
paralyzed friend and let the weight of his illness become their burden 
as well. Whether or not the man had faith, his friends sure did and 
verse 5 says, “when he (Jesus) saw their faith he said to the 
paralytic…” Jesus was impressed by the faith of the man’s friends 
and acted for the man. The man is forgiven and healed and walks out 
carrying the stretcher his friends brought him in on. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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When we practice compassionate prayer (please) on behalf of 
others, we too become stretcher bearers. Whether or not they have 
faith or hope, when we bear their burdens and bring them before 
God we put our faith and hope to work for them on their behalf. It 
doesn’t matter if they are family, friends, fellow church members or 
if they are people suffering from a disaster half a world away. We 
are called by God as people of faith to bring their needs before him 
and to bring the needs of those who don’t have faith to God and at 
the same time to bring God to them. 

One of the most powerful forms of please and compassion is to pray 
for our enemies; for those who make fun of us and our faith, or treat 
us badly, or cheat us, or cut us off in traffic, or are of the “other” 
political bent. There is a story told of Desmond Tutu walking through 
an airport in South Africa prior to the end of apartheid. Approaching 
him was a large white man who had been taught all his life that 
anyone who fought for the equality of the black man was a trouble 
maker and simply dead wrong.  Overcome with rage, this white man 
purposely walked into Tutu knocking him down. As this man started 
to walk on he heard Tutu say, “God bless you, my child”. The man 
stormed off, even angrier that this black man had blessed him. But 
as time went on, he couldn’t forget the incident and eventually this 
man was brought to repentance by the humble blessing. 

We all have the opportunity to come before our God with please for 
those around us and around the world. We can be stretcher bearers 
by carrying their needs to God, sharing them with God, and joining 
with God in compassion, generosity and kindness. 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 

Ministry Musings Cont. 

 

We will be opening VBS registration the 
first week of June. Our VBS will run 
from July 31st to Aug 4th. The theme this 
year is Maker Fun Factory. Registration will 
take place online and a link will be 
available on our website. Check back the 
first week of June. We look forward to 
seeing you this summer!  
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The Sunday morning Coffee 
Fellowship is in need of 
volunteers!  Sign up for a one-
time event or on a regular basis, 
it’s up to you!   
What does this entail you ask?  
The volunteer is simply asked to be in the kitchen on Sunday 
morning (9:50 am until 10:40 am) to set out any donated treats on 
the snack table along with making sure the supplies on the counter 
for the coffee remain stocked.  If you can clean up following great 
but if not, this can be done for you!  The greatest part is that 
everything is written down for you and labeled to make it simple.  
That’s it!  Smiling and saying “Good Morning” is optional but 
appreciated.  Ha ha! 
You are not responsible for bringing treats unless you want to.  This 
is a VERY easy, but necessary mininstry.  Sign up with a friend, 
teens sign up with a parent, or make it a group or family activity.  
Everyone is welcome! 
If you would like to volunteer or for more information please sign up 
in the Crossroads (bulletin board to the west of the main doors on 
the wall) or contact Shannon Ross at shannin888@yahoo.com or 
call her at 815/751-2637. 

 

On May 21st, we formally welcomed several new members into our 
family at SOTP:  (Adults are in bold, Children are in italic) 

L඗එඛ Jඍඖඛඍඖ 

J඗ඛඍ ඉඖඌ Aඌකඑඍඖඖඍ Aකඉ඗ජ 

D඗ඝඏඔඉඛ ඉඖඌ Pඉඕඍඔඉ Sඉඖඌඊඍකඏ 

Cඐකඑඛ & Aඖඖඍගගඍ Bක඗ඔඛඕඉ, L , K  

We are blessed to have these brothers and 
sisters in Christ join us! Please make 
yourself known to them and invite them to 
activities here at SOTP. 

Updated contact and photo directories, 
including our newest members are available  
on the Usher’s table. 
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GEMS (Girls Everywhere Meeting the Savior) and the Mission 
Team would love to invite you to serve along with us at Feed my 
Starving Children. 

When: Saturday July 22nd 

Time: 11-30 - 1:30 

Place: Feed My Starving Children,  

1072 National Parkway 

Schaumburg, IL 

Who is invited: EVERYONE!!!!!!!!!! 

We have committed 40 spots and would love some help.  Come on 
out for a fun filled 2 hours! There are different tasks available, 
including sitting jobs. This is a great way to volunteer as a family as 
children are welcome! 

For more information, please contact: Jill Brown 847-683-5027 
jillbrown14@yahoo.com or sign up at www.goo.gl/DCr3RK  

The SOTP crafters are in need of some volunteers to help with    
setting up, and taking down the tables and canopy on Saturday 
mornings.   

This is a great opportunity for students needing service club, NHS 
or silver cord hours.  It is also a great opportunity for 
outreach and service!   

Contact either                                                                   
* Mike Yndestad yndyproductions@yahoo.com                                 
* Alice Hallett: agrndmom3@gmail.com   

Times, location and sign up at: www.goo.gl/tP3MxH 

CHECK WRITING 

Please be careful when writing your 
checks.  We have been receiving checks 
where the numeric amount and the written 
amount are different.  The bank will only 
deposit the written amount. 
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BOWLING LEAGUE NEWS 

THANK YOU ~ NORTHERN IL FOOD BANK 
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FOOD PANTRY

NEEDS THIS MONTH: 
 Razors 
 Ketchup 
 Shampoo 
 Deoderant 
 BBQ Sauce 
 Toothpaste 

Aඇൽ ൺඌ ൺඅඐൺඒඌ,  
ർඁൾർ඄ඌ ආൺൽൾ ඈඎඍ ඍඈ 

SOTP ඍඁൺඍ ඌඍൺඍൾ 
“Fඈඈൽ Pൺඇඍඋඒ” ංඇ 
ඍඁൾ ආൾආඈ ඐංඅඅ ൻൾ         

ൿඈඋඐൺඋൽൾൽ  
ඍඈ ඍඁൾ ൿඈඈൽ ඉൺඇඍඋඒ. 

The family of Mary Arneson would like to thank the 
SOTP family for all the kind words and support the 
last three months.  A special thanks for all the cards 
and memorials.  We appreciated the slide show and 
copies of the service.  All of the prayers have been 
felt by our family.  Thanks to the clergy, organist, choir, ushers and 
thank you for preparing a wonderful meal for us.  It was a very nice 
funeral for our beloved Mary. 

THANK YOU ~ ARNESON 

THANK YOU ~ GERHARDT 

Carol Gerhardt wishes to thank everyone who 
extended their sympathy in whichever way upon 
the death of my sister, Judy Gray & to Pastor Bill 
and Carol for coming to the memorial in West 
Chicago while Pastor Mark was in Colorado.    
All was & is deeply appreciated -- thank you!! 

Thank you to all the volunteers who made soup for the Lenten 
Soup Suppers and all the parents, students and fellow SOTP 
members who helped with set up, serving and cleanup. 
Because of all of you, the five suppers  were very successful. We 
are blessed to have so many 
wonderful committees and 
volunteers. 
Sharon Little-FFAA 

SOUP SUPPER THANK YOU 
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PRAIRIE POINT QUILTERS 

LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL 

We are now accepting registrations 
for the 2017-2018 school year.  

Our program is Bible-story-based and includes 
developmentally appropriate structured time (craft, 
music, calendar, learning activities, etc.), as well as free 
play. We have programs for children who will be 
between the ages of 2 - 4 by September 1, 2017.  

Children do not need to be potty-trained.  Our class 
sizes are small (not more than 10 children in the 1 day 

classes on Wednesdays or 12 in the 2 day classes on Tuesday and Thursday).  
Children are welcome to attend classes 1, 2 or 3 days. 

UPDATE ~ THERE IS A POSSIBILITY OF A FRIDAY               
CLASS IF WE HAVE ENOUGH KIDS SIGN UP!                    

Contact LittleLambs@sotpmail.com FOR MORE INFO. 

Classes meet from 9:00 a.m. until noon.  Our classes are open to 
members and non-members of SOTP.  

For more information, availability, and tuition/registration fees, see our 
"Registration" page on our website www.sotp.org or contact Jill Gillming 
at LittleLambs@sotpmail.com.  
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SHEPHERD OF THE PRAIRIE SPONSORS THE STUBBS FAMILY 
Missionary family in Tanzania.    

Website: www.StubbsMission.info 

DO YOU SHOP AMAZON.COM?

ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC 

COFFEE HOUSE

We are in for another fun night!  SOTP Youth Band 
will be hosting their third of many Coffee House 
nights at Shepherd of the Prairie!  These are 
wonderful nights, enjoyed by all ages that attend!  
Join us for music, fellowship, board games (you 
can bring your own), coffee and supporting our 
youth.   

This is a free night, but there will be a basket out for a free will 
offering. 

Sඉඞඍ ගඐඍ ඌඉගඍ: Fකඑඌඉඡ, Jඝඖඍ 23කඌ, 6:30 ඘ඕ 
Hope to see you then! 
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Treasurer’s Report as of April 30, 2017 
 
 
 The Mission of Shepherd of the Prairie is proceeding on schedule as approved in the 
Council Budget adopted by the Congregation.  Through April operating income ex-
ceeded expenses by $28,837.  Contributions exceeded the budgeted amount by 
$17,593 and expenses were under the budgeted amount by $9,810. The month of 
April had five (5) Sundays which accounts for the increase in contributions for the 
month. 
 
As of April 30th the Building Fund Balance was $775,893. During the month Building 
Fund income was $45,514.  This included donations of $42,350 to the Forward in 
Faith campaign.   Building Fund expenses for the month were $1,056 and Year-to-
Date expenses were $85,813.  After applying the monthly loan payment of $5,273 the 
Loan Balance on our existing property is $465,154. 
 
General Fund   YTD Actual YTD Budget Over/Under 
 
 Income:  $  220,477 $  202,884 $   17,593  
 Expenses: $  192,440 $  202,250 $   (9,810) 
 Net Income: $    28,837 
 
 Fund Balance: $  114,470 
 
Building Fund  
 
 Income:  $  189,437 
 Expenses: $    85,813 (Related to the new building.) 
 
 Fund Balance: $  775,893 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Daniel L. Wentzloff 
Church Treasurer 
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

Donna Kelly 

Michelle Rankin 

Michael Waal 

 

Dave Shotick 
Accounting Administrator 

dave@sotpmail.com
 

Jill Gillming, Little Lambs Preschool   
LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

 

Annette Boster, Cherub Choir 
 

Michael Waal,  
Blessings & Treasures Choirs 

 

Denise James, Joy Ringers 
 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Congregation Council 
Marlene Boehler, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer 

Adam Adams 
Cliff Dungey 
Bud Hansen 

Sheri Ott 
Nancy Ottinger 
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 June 3 & 4 June 10 & 11 June 17 & 18 June 24 & 25 

Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster 

Altar Guild 

5:00 
SAT Becky Tuzik, Sue Mattuicci, Tom & Darlene Polzin 

9:00 
AM 

Adele Wogstad & Judie Symbal 

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert                               
Merrily Burkland Jan & Don Koerner 

Linda Jahr                      
Donna Schnepff 

Darren & Pam     
Walloch 

Altar Flowers 
Week-

end 

Donna & Larry           
Newbanks, celebrat-

ing their 51st             
anniversary                                                                         

Donna & Larry           
Newbanks, in memory 

of Linda Norris 

Karen & Jeff Stipes, 
celebrating their 50th 
wedding anniversary                                                          

Jerry & Marty               
Bergman, celebrating 
their 23rd anniversary 

June Kobler, in 
memory of her hus-

band Robert Kobler's 
birthday                                                               

Chuck  & Sharon 
Little, celebrating their 

43rd wedding     
anniversary 

Jules & Brigitte Pelka, 
celebrating their 50th 
wedding anniversary                

Noreta & George 
Walker, celebrating 

their 60th anniversary 

Bulletin & 
Newsletter 

Folders 
FRI 

June Kobler                   
Annette Carlson 

Marian Mesenbrink             
Marlene Tresp 

Barb Krmpotich                 
Jill Hoffman 

Elaine Neukirch                    
Donna Turner                     

Alice Hallett, Anita Bull              
Donna Turner 

Coffee Hour 
Hosts SUN   Bonnie Bayser   

Coffee Hour 
Treats 

SUN  

Jeff & Karen Stipes, 
celebrating their 50th 
wedding anniversary   

& Friends in Faith 

 
Elaine Brody,                
Ruby Haerle,            

Ronnie Bretson 

Communion 
Bread SUN  Susan Wehnes Nancy Ottinger Lanita Palermo Michelle Miller 

Counters 
Week-

end Warren Brody, Gail Quam & Sue Blotch 

Greeters 

5:00 
SAT 

Wilma Lyding Betty Knawa Sue Blotch Linda Murphy 

9:00 
AM 

Randi Dawson                               
Terry Halpin 

Carol Engstrom                  
Terry Halpin 

JoAnn Ward               
Terry Halpin 

Ann Lehman                   
Terry Halpin 

10:45 
AM Bob & Carolyn Malm Vic & Kathy Pizarro Bob & Carolyn Malm 

Lyrics 

9:00 
AM Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding 

10:45 
AM Jack Ott Alan Torkelson Jack Ott Greg Dowell 

Nursery 

9:00 
AM Jamie Patel Jen Kolcz Jen Powe Judie Symbal 

10:45 
AM Jen Powe Jen Powe Blue Geller Sandy Hupert 

Clean 
Up Jen Powe Judie Symbal Blue Geller Sandy Hupert 
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If you aren’t currently involved in 
ministry at  Shepherd of the Prairie 
and would like to find your niche, 

please contact  Donna Kelly at                
donna@sotpmail.com or the church 

office at  847/669-9448. 

Rejoice 
Worship 

Band 

10:45 
AM 

VOCALS: Annette 
Boster, Casey Rhode, 

Ron Mudge                                  
GUITAR: Dennis 

Caravello, Jon Boster, 
Grant Jahr   PIANO: 

Tyler Greene   
DRUMS: Brian              

Buesing 

VOCALS: Jim Rhode, 
Chris Brittain, Kim 
Szekely, Sheri Ott      
GUITAR: Dennis 

Caravello, Jon Boster     
PIANO: Tyler Greene    

DRUMS: Brian             
Buesing 

VOCALS: Annette 
Boster, Carol Legel, 

Dana Turk                   
GUITAR: Dennis 

Caravello, Jon Boster     
PIANO: Tyler Greene    

DRUMS: Brian            
Buesing 

Youth Band              

Sound-      
board 

5:00 
SAT Dan Wills Dan Wills Dick Brush Dick Brush 

9:00 
AM Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin Jim Rice 

10:45 
AM Brian Ott  Brian Ott  

Ushers 

5:00 
SAT 

Denis & Carol             
Minutillo 

Jim & Diana Murphy 
Carol Hartman               
Sue Mattiucci 

Randi Dawson                
Steve Murphy 

9:00 
AM 

WAYNE SCHMIDT                
Warren Brody                           
John Jensen                                    
Walter Lemke                              
Jerry & Marty              

Bergman 

JACK CONTI                                
James Blanchard                      

Chris Hinde                             
Merly & Harriet 

Thompson              
Marlene Tresp                

WALTER ROTH                      
Dan Wentzloff                            
Roy Rankin                             
Chris Solem                          
Carol Roth,                  
Vik Bekeris                            

Carol Engstrom 

ED CUTTLE                       
Carolyn Cuttle                     

Jeff Stipes                        
Harold & Joan Doege                

Ralph Wehnes 

10:45 
AM 

BOB MCDUFFEE                             
Vik Bekeris                                
Paul Ross                                

Chris Swanson 

MARK FRENDREIS                   
Patrick Fleener                       
Charlie Powe                       

Andrew Szekely              
Vik Bekeris 

JOHN BOEHLER                        
Don Koerner                 

Darren Walloch                        

BOB MCDUFFEE                   
Andrew Szekely                    

Vik Bekeris                        
Dick Gerhardt 

Welcome 
Center     

9:00 
AM 

Warren & Elaine 
Brody 

Cheryl Adams                  
Carol Engstrom 

Jan Suski                                
Joyce Thompson 

Joanne Bychowsky 

10:45 
AM Marty Jacobsen Joanne Bychowsky 

Elaine Neukirch                
Judy Petropolis Carl & Sandy Hupert 

Worship 
Leader 

SAT  
Michael Waal 

SUN 

 June 3 & 4 June 10 & 11 June 17 & 18 June 24 & 25 


